








The Racing Journal • December 2012 • 37 

We observed perhaps fi ve or six separate bands of horses as 
we traveled to the watering hole that was our destination. 
Many of the individual horses have been named by volunteers 
and others who observe the herd. They are distinct in their 
appearance and their habits, live in established families, 
and engage in sophisticated social dynamics. Our guides 
explained some of the relationships playing out in front of our 
enchanted tour audience.

Members of our tour soon picked out their personal favorites 
among the bands. This kind of quick emotional bonding 
bodes well for the project. When people “buy in” to an idea 
personally, they are more willing to offer backing and support. 
And the Spring Mountain Alliance is doing all it can to sell its 
idea and promote six well-defi ned objectives (see sidebar), all 
to protect this experience for future generations—of horses, 
and of people.

In late afternoon, our tour bus ran out of pavement and we 
made a leisurely walking descent to a watering hole at the 
brink of heaven (see photo on page 4). As range after range 
of mountains cascaded ahead of us, it was easy to forget 
the noisy, crowded, civilized world just a few miles and a few 
minutes away.

The Spring Mountain Alliance has requested that 
the BLM put a 3-year hold on wild horse and burro 
removals in the Spring Mountain Complex so they can 
develop the following programs at little or no cost to 
the government:

1. Reduce wild horse and burro birth rates while preserving 
stable family and bachelor bands that offer the most 
interesting behaviors for tourists.

2. Organize volunteer work parties to improve viewing and 
protect habitat.

But some of the best of that world did follow us to this wild 
spot. A couple of pickup trucks drove down to meet us near 
the edge of the oasis. Throwing open the tailgates, our hosts 
pulled out baskets of Mediterranean delicacies and barrels of 
chilled juices. Perched on folding chairs or rock outcroppings, 
group members cemented new friendships while they 
discussed the day’s adventure over the gourmet offerings.

If ours was anything like the experience Spring Mountain 
tours will offer in the future, it looks like Las Vegas might have 
yet another world-class attraction to promote …

Want to get involved?
Even if you only have time to sign an online petition, you can help 
preserve the Spring Mountain wild herd. Go to the website and 
click the Join Up! button. (You do not have to donate to join, but 
monetary contributions will also be put to good use.)  

If you live in the southern Nevada region, or plan to visit there, 
contact the SMA to fi nd out how you can be part of their area 
management program. And while you’re making those plans, 
please write to the BLM and to legislative representatives, letting 
them know that you support the protection and maintenance of 
this unique ecosystem and wild herd.

3. Work with BLM to improve the tour application and 
operation process so that the Alliance proposal can 
become a reality more quickly.

4. Assist private business to develop tours for overseas 
visitors and American families.

5. Develop a state-of-the-art, multi-spectral camera census 
of the actual number of wild horses and burros.

6. Encourage regular, scientifi c analysis of the carrying 
capacity for all Spring Mountain wildlife including wild 
horses, burros, deer, elk, and bighorn sheep.
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